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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Stephen Waldie 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
 
SUBJECT: Director, Criminal Intelligence Service Ontario 
 
DATE OF ISSUE:  October 16, 2019 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information 
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   19-0078 
PRIORITY:   Low 
 
Please be advised, Superintendent Bryan Martin, Director, Criminal Intelligence Service 
Ontario (CISO) is retiring from the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP), effective October 19, 
2019. On behalf of the Ministry of the Solicitor General, I want to thank Superintendent 
Martin for his service to CISO and the Province and wish him all the best in his 
retirement.  
 
OPP Superintendent Steve Clegg has been appointed as the new Director of CISO, 
effective October 19, 2019. Superintendent Clegg comes to the position having served 
as part of CISO’s Operating Body and with a wealth of operational police experience 
and significant time in various Joint Forces Operations.  
 
A few highlights of Superintendent Clegg’s career to-date include: Deputy Director of 
Drug Enforcement, Unit Commander of the Provincial Weapons Enforcement Unit, Hub 
Commander within the Organized Crime Enforcement Bureau, and Operations 
Managers at the Repeat Offender and Parole Enforcement Unit and the Ontario Illegal 
Gaming Enforcement Unit.  
 
Superintendent Clegg is also a graduate of the United States Department of Justice FBI 
National Academy, a recipient of the Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Medal, and a 
Member of the Order of Merit of the Police Forces. 
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Please update your records accordingly and join me in congratulating Superintendent 
Clegg on his appointment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Stephen Waldie 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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